A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, JUNE 16, 2015 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member and Warren V. Nash, president.  Mickey Thompson was not present.
OTHERS PRESENT:  Michael Hall, Larry Summers, Linda Moeller, Police Chief Bailey, Deputy Fire Chief Gadd, Fire Marshal Koehler, Bob Kaiser, Krisjans Streips, Jessica Campbell, Brian Slade, David Hall, Brandon Sailings, Stan Robison and Vicki Glotzbach. 

CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Brandon with Patriotic Fireworks re: permission to sell fireworks at 2125 State Street
Mrs. Glotzbach stated that he wants to begin on June 22nd and as soon as he gets his permit from the state he will send it in.  

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if the fire marshal inspects them as well.

Fire Marshal Koehler stated that when the state goes out to inspect them, he goes out to inspect them too.    
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve subject to inspection by the fire marshal, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.


2. Nick Filiatreau with Filcon Construction re: Street cut permit on Culbertson Ave. 
Mr. Filiatreau passed out a diagram for the board to review.  He stated that there are six single family residences that have been constructed on Culbertson Avenue for New Direction and all of the fees have been paid for the sewer connections.  He said they are requesting cuts to get the sewers tapped in and will need to close traffic on that block due to the depth of the sewer.
Mr. Nash asked where this is on Culbertson Avenue.

Mr. Filiatreau stated that it is in the 900 block.
Mr. Nash asked how long it would take.

Mr. Filiatreau stated that they could do two in one day and then open up traffic that afternoon and then close traffic on the last one for the next day.  He also stated that they could provide local access.
Mr. Nash asked when they wanted to start.

Mr. Filiatreau stated that he thinks it would be about two weeks out but he would need to get back to the board on that.
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Kaiser if he would go out and look at it.
Mr. Nash moved to approve subject to inspection by the street commissioner, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
3. Denise Jett re: Permission to set up food truck at City events 
Mrs. Glotzbach stated that she will be on the next agenda.
4. Vectren re: Cut Permits for 918 Culbertson Ave-(12263970)-Sidewalk Permit, 922 Culbertson Ave-(12263946)-Sidewalk permit, 56 E 18th St-(12329446)-Sidewalk Permit, 52 ½ E 18th St-(12294019)-Sidewalk permit, 1442 McCartin Dr-(12268159)-Sidewalk permit (All have been done) and 1939 State Street-(12448904)-Sidewalk permit
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

Mr. Christmas stated that he was present to give an update on the Thomas Street project.  He explained that the trees that were identified for replacement have been removed and this week they began sidewalk removal on the north end of the project near Hazelwood.  He also explained that they are going to work south so they can get everything replaced by the schools before they are back in session.  He said that they are doing one side of the block at a time and working their way south.
Mr. Nash asked if they will all be ADA compliant.
Mr. Christmas replied yes.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Tyrone Wilson re: Insurance for vending and additional dates
Mrs. Glotzbach stated that Mr. Wilson’s insurance information and health department permit were in the board’s packets and he is requesting the additional dates of June 18-20 and June 25-27.  She added that the board usually approves the vendor’s permits for one year.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if he has permission from the property owner.

Mrs. Glotzbach replied yes.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.


2. Julie Schweitzer with the Arts Council re: Street closure request for Monarch festival on July 18th
Ms. Schweitzer passed out a copy of the street closure and booth set up.  She requested to close Market Street from 9th Street to 7th Street.  She stated that all of the neighbors are involved in this and they are trying to involve the whole community.  She also stated that it keeps getting bigger every year and they are going to release 300 butterflies this year.
Mr. Nash asked if it is the same closure as previous years.
Ms. Schweitzer replied yes.  She said that she will renew her homeland permit once she receives approval from this board.
Police Chief Bailey asked what the date is.

Ms. Schweitzer replied that it is Saturday, July 18th from 1:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that the closure would be from 10:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. to allow time for set up and tear down.

Police Chief Bailey stated that he has no issues and will contact traffic division so they will know. 

Mr. Nash asked that she notify the residents in the area in advance.

Ms. Schweitzer said she would and that they send a bulletin out to everyone in the neighborhood inviting them to come.  

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the closure of Market Street from 7th Street to 9th Street from 10:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. on Saturday, July 18th, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.
3. Matt McMahan re: Loading zone at 114 E. Main Street
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that Mr. Thompson was checking into something so this should stay on the agenda.


4. Marcey Wisman-Bennett re: IndieFest at amphitheater on September 5th & 6th
Mr. Hall stated that the city typically does a movie for Labor Day at the amphitheater so it will not be available.
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Hall if he would contact Mrs. Wisman-Bennett to let her know.

Mr. Hall replied yes.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to deny request because of prior city event, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.


5.   Kim Johnson with Develop New Albany re: Tree decorating art project
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that Ms. Friffith sent her information on the maintenance but feels that the board needs more detail on maintenance as far as how often they will be checking them out. 
Mr. Streips stated that the tree board did formally approve the use of the material on the trees and they are fine with the project but recommended that this board review the number of trees, who will maintain the trees and whether each business or homeowner knows about their trees being decorated.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey stated that brings up a good point and perhaps they could provide the board with some documentation from business owners or residents giving their approval.  She asked Mrs. Glotzbach to relay the board’s requests back to them.

Mr. Nash stated that he would like the names of the volunteers plus permission from the merchants or residents. 
TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:

1. Paul Speights re: Handicapped parking request at 2303 Shrader Avenue
Police Chief Bailey stated that Mr. Speights just returned to work today and he will remind him of this request.  He asked that the request be put back on the next meeting agenda. 
2. Vicki Glotzbach for TNT Fireworks re: permission to sell fireworks in Meijer’s Parking Lot
Mrs. Glotzbach asked the board to approve the permit contingent upon the clerk’s office receiving their state permit and insurance.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.
3. Linda Moeller re: April, 2015 Bank reconciliations

Mrs. Moeller stated that she would like to enter the April, 2015 bank reconciliation into the minutes.
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:

CLAIMS:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for June 9, 2015, Mr. Nash second, motion carries.
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

____________________________


_____________________________

Warren V. Nash, President
       

            Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk


4                                             Board of Works

                             
                                                                                                       June 16, 2015

All meetings are recorded and on file with the City Clerk’s Office

